Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 31st July 2023
Present:- Vivienne Lane, William Baldwin, Avril Binns, Dr. Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Rupert Leggett, Lesley Smith and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 23rd April 2023 meeting
2. Navigation by Receptionists update
3. Patient Questionnaire results
4. Attracting new members to the group

5. Parking Eye update
6. Thoughts for Christmas?
7. Any other business
8. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1.  Matters arising from the minutes of 24th April 2023 meeting – it was agreed that these minutes were correct and there were no matters arising.

2.  Navigation by receptionists – Gill explained that the second VDU screens required to be able to run the new software were fitted last week and so the software will be trialled over the next few weeks.

3.  Patient questionnaire results - Gill went through the patient questionnaire results and each question and answer was discussed. The overall opinion was that the results were extremely good. The action points agreed by the group were…

· Gill to ensure that the receptionists are answering the telephone as a priority over every other task other than when a patient is stood at the desk in front of them. 

· Gill will text all patients to remind them of the Primary Care Network extended hours appointments which are available every weekday evening plus Saturdays.  Gill to also ensure that information about this is put in the next practice newsletter.
· Gill to make telephone consultations available online again.  There was a period of a few months when these were not available for online booking due to a number of instances where patients had booked a telephone call for an issue that required an examination such as abdominal pain and so patients then had to be re-booked.  It was however agreed that it is better to have this happen occasionally and to give online access to all patients than to not have this as an option.
4.  Attracting new members to the group – the posters have been up in reception now for several months with no volunteers so it was agreed that the receptionists should ask patients who they think may be interested and able to commit to the forum.  Gill to relay this to the reception team.
5.  Parking Eye update – this agenda item was a request from Lesley who unfortunately could not attend the meeting and who had asked that this item please be deferred to the next meeting.

6.  Thoughts for Christmas? - After discussion, it was agreed that the box of gifts that are still in the practice storeroom from previous Christmas parties will be offered to Urban Outreach. Gill to ring Dave Bagley to organise this. Dr. Yoxall told the group that Bolton Hospice is in financial trouble and it was agreed that Gill and Dr. Yoxall will think of some sort of sponsored event that the practice team can take part in and then for all money raised to be given to Bolton Hospice.  Gill to contact Bolton Hospice to ask for ideas and also to ask for collection boxes to put in the waiting room.
7.  Any other business? - Bill asked if there was a date yet for when the flu and COVID vaccines will arrive.  The flu vaccines are coming mid-September however we do not yet know when the COVID vaccines will arrive.

8.  Date and time of next meeting – Monday 6th November at 6:30 pm at the Health Centre. 

